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Spook-O 2022 (Thursday) 

Thank you to all those who have 

agreed to help at this year’s spooky 

orienteering event in Whinlatter. 

We now have volunteers for all the 

control sites but it would be great to have more carved pumpkins and 

Halloween- themed cakes. If you are able to help with these but will not 

be there on the night please let Janette know.  

REMINDER - THERE IS NO ORDINARY THURSDAY NIGHT EVENT THIS WEEK. 

Night Series - Starts next week. 

Upcoming Night Events -  

03/11/22 - High and Low Parks; 10/11/22 - Bridekirk or Wood Hall; 17/11/22 - Longlands 

Lake; 24/11/22 - Fangs Brow (TBC).  

As usual entries will be open on RaceSignup and will close the Tuesday night before the event.  

The clocks change at the weekend so head torches will definitely be needed. Check WCOC website for details.  

Faulds Brow Galloppen. Thanks to Border Liners for organising the weekend’s Galoppen and well 

done to all WCOC members who competed on a rather dreich day. There were some excellent Club 

results. On the 9.4km Brown course, Steve Birkinshaw was 3rd, Joe Goodwin 6th, Paul Neild 11th and 

Wilf Teasdale 12th. Caitlin Pearson was 2nd lady. On the 6.7km Blue course Dan Heppell was 1st, Ste-

ve Holmes 3rd, John Slater 5th, Mike Billinghurst 6th, James Birkinshaw 7th, and Nick Evans was 8th. Emma Crawford was 

4th lady. On the 4.9km Green course, Toby Heppell took the win, Danny Winterbottom was 5th, Sophie Crawford was 1st 

lady in 6th, and Lynne Thomas was 3rd lady in 9th. On the 4.3km Short Green course, Catherine Wetherfield was 1st lady 

and 2nd overall, and Hannah Birkinshaw was 2nd lady tn 3rd. Emma Moody was joint 7th and Kim Leslie was just outside 

the top ten in 12th. On the Orange course Rafferty Phillips was 1st and Sola Holmes 2nd. Full results are available on the 

BL website. 

 Reminder New Club O Tops for 2022 

Orders for club tops should be sent to Jon Eaton by email confirming the style of top you want and your 
size. Please get them in asap, especially if you want them for Christmas. (Jon’s email  is 
Jon.Eaton@outlook.com) 

Good luck to the WCOC juniors (and families) making the long trek down to Surrey for the Interland selection race this 

weekend. 


